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APRIL MEETING NOTES 
 Due to the stay-at-home directive out of the 
governor’s office, we cancelled the April general 
meeting. A virtual board of director’s meeting 
was held on the 24th. We are keeping the 
website and on-line club calendar up to date as 
we get new information regarding club 
operations. The print copy of the BullSheet 
calendar is as things stand as of April 26th, so 
please check the on line calendar for the latest 
information and  visit the website to get the latest 
club news.  
 As expected, since the entire range is 
closed, the scheduled hunter education classes 
and the orientation meeting for May have been 
cancelled. Until we get more information from 
the Governor’s office, we don’t know if the May 
general meeting will be held.  
 We are looking into having the front gate 
opening system replaced. We continue to have 
issues with the current opener, necessitating 
frequent calls for service. We should have more 
information on the replacement soon.  
  

E-MAIL ADDRESSES  
 On March 23rd, I sent out an email to all club 
members informing them of the range closure 
and the cancellation of the upcoming general 
and board meetings. I received a lot of bad email 
address notifications. If you did not receive an 
email on the 23rd, please check your spam 
folder. If it did not show up there, then the email 
address we have on file for you is incorrect. If 
you did not receive the email, please email us 
here with your correct email address.  
 

MEMBERSHIP 
The orientation meeting for April was 

cancelled. We have also cancelled the 
upcoming orientation meeting for May.  

POSITION VACANCY 
 We have an opening for the position of 
assistant chief range safety officer. If you are 
interested in applying for the position, contact 
chief range safety officer Dave Farrow here.  
 

CLUB CAPS AND SHIRTS  
We have a new supply of all sizes of shirts 

as well as sweatshirts. Both the shirts and 
sweatshirts are $15. We have solid back caps 
as well as mesh back caps, $12 each for either 
style. The proceeds on these items go to 
support the junior program. If you are interested, 
get in touch with Doug Shellenberger at 253-
846-6767 or see him at the range.   

 

LADIES SHOOTING LEAGUE 
HAPPENINGS 

Jackie Russo 
What with our range closed for live fire 

training, the Ladies Shooting League members 
soldiered on with the assistance of technology. 
Thanks to Zoom – we were able to meet both for 
Girlz Night Out (GNO) and for T-Time. At GNO 
we had a dry fire challenge where we engaged 
a Corvid19 related PPT presentation – complete 
with moving virus targets and medical 
professionals as ‘non-threats’. For T-Time we 
spent time performing gun maintenance on our 
pistols. Not only were we getting some practical 
efforts in – but we were able to socialize and 
catch –up.  

We are hoping we can once again meet at 
the range for both of our scheduled events: May 
6th at 6 pm and May 17th for T-Time at 11 am at 
the pistol ranges. Check the Paul Bunyan 
website for updates on schedules. 
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 USED BRASS FOR SALE 
Darrell Behounek has lots of used brass for 

sale. He has most handgun calibers available as 
well as a lot of rifle calibers. Rifle brass is ten 
cents each and pistol brass is six cents each. 
The proceeds go to help the junior program. 
Give Darrell a call at 253-212-9976. 

 

ACTION SHOOTING 
INTERNATIONAL (ASI) UPDATE 

Jackie Russo 
Unfortunately, current COVID 19 events 

forced us to cancel our April 4th, ASI match. This 
was the same match where we were going to 
draw the names of two winners of the Poly80 
firearms. Poly80’s firearm donation was the final 
culmination for our fundraising efforts for the 
family of PCSO Deputy Cooper Dyson. The 
Russos held the drawing from the safe confines 

of their garage. The two tickets were drawn and 
the winners notified. The drawing was videoed 
and can be found on the Paul Bunyan IDPA 
Facebook page. 

We’d like to recognize the following for their 
contributions: Polyymer80, Action Shooting 
International, K Rounds for contributing two 
holsters, Rainier Arms for handling the FFL 
transfers and Brian Buller for bringing all of 
these entities together.  

This fundraiser earned an additional $1000 
for the Deputy Dyson’s Legacy Fund. Our earlier 
February fundraiser raised over $1400, bringing 
in a total of $2440 for his family. 

A big THANK YOU goes to Paul Bunyan, 
Renton Fish & Game and Firearms Academy of 
Seattle which hosted our fundraising events! 
And the biggest THANK YOU is for you – our 
firearms family – who generously donated. 
The next ASI match is scheduled for July 26th 
(Sunday)- IDPA is scheduled for July 25th 
(Saturday). What a great opportunity to blow the 
dust off and get back on the range! 
 

WHICH ARE YOU??? 

 
 Thanks to member Don Tolman for the comic     
 


